## **Board Highlights – August 2022**

## Below is a recap of items addressed at the 8/3/22 MPWC Board Meeting.

- New school on Rt. 315 will be called Spring Park Elementary serving grades K-6 with plans to open for August 2023.
- The Vineyard Transitional Center shelter project was a success. Marlene Jacobs and Joanne LaBeouf delivered men's pants and shoes too numerous to count to Paster John Sanders on July 28.
- The Board voted to donate \$500 to the GCS Library for items on their priority list for children for the upcoming year.
- The Board voted to donate \$250 to the Clay County Historical Society for storing our scrapbooks. The request had been made by former Historian Dee Pratt.
- The new MPWC web site is on target to be completed in September.
- No volunteer stepped up to chair the fall fair. The Board voted to cancel the event and look to November 2023 for our next fair.
- New Project: In September Sandy Waldrup will be spearheading a diaper and wipe project for the Way Free Medical Clinic.
- Orange Park Community theater tickets will be door prize for August general meeting.